BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday 12 February 2018
	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, E Spear, Bunyard, Bonds, Mrs Chesters, Lord, Chugg and Wood.
T Lovell (Parish Clerk & RFO)
4 members of the public 

Mr Osborne and Mr Bealing from the Braunton Bowling Club.


	249/2017/18
	Apologies


	Apologies received from Cllrs Mrs Wellstead, Parsons, Bennett, Bradford and De Groot.


	250/2017/18
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council

	There were none.

	251/2017/18
	Declarations of Interest


	All Members declared a Prejudicial interest in Minute Ref 258/2017/18 (b), as the Parish Council is the land owner.
Cllr Chugg declared a Non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref 258/2017/18 (d), as the applicant is known to her.



	252/2017/18 
	Request for Dispensation
	There were none received

	253/2017/18
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 8 January 2018 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 22 January 2018 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee held on 30 January 2018 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(d) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee held on 6 February 2018 be ratified and adopted by the Council
 (N/C)



	254/2017/18
	Police Representation
	Members noted the monthly police newsletter, circulated prior to the meeting.


	255/2017/18
	Finance
	a. RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £3,034.81.
b. RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for January 2018 be noted.
(N/C)

	256/2017/18
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the Action Sheet be noted, attached.
(N/C)



	257/2017/18
	Braunton Bowling Club
	The Chair welcomed to the meeting Dennis Osborne and Malcolm Bealing from the Braunton Bowling Club.
Mr Osborne explained that the Braunton Bowling Club was established over 100 years ago and currently has 146 members.  The Club is open 50 weeks of the year holding games on 6 days of the week in the winter and 7 days in the summer.  
The Club House in need of expansion and modernisation, there are increasing difficulties with access making it not fit for purpose.  The Club want to be more accessible for its existing members, new members and visitors which is the reason for the proposed improvements to the Club House.  

Mr Bealing explained that in the winter months due to adverse weather bowling games are moved indoors which significantly decreasing the recreational space remaining in the Club House.  The proposed plans to carry out internal alterations including the relocation of the kitchen will expand the recreational space in the Club House.  This will make the Club House more accessible and more welcoming to its existing members, new members and visiting teams.

The Braunton Bowling Club are very grateful to the Parish Council for its support with this project.  
The Chair thanked Mr Osborne ad Mr Bealing for their informative presentation.


	258/2017/18
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Lead Member of Planning, Cllr Bunyard, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.
  

	259/2017/18

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Chugg reported that the County are in the process of setting its budget for 2018/19. 

	260/2017/18
	Report from North Devon Councillors

	Cllr Bonds reported that there is still Town and Parish (TAP) funding available for Braunton and applications will open again on 1 April.


	261/2017/18

	Braunton Flood Update


	RESOLVED: That the Council would show its recognition to individuals who had volunteered their time to help with flooding issues in the village by inviting them to the community presentation evening being held on the 1 May 2018.


	262/2017/18

	North Devon Electoral Review: Local Government Boundary Commission for England (LGBCE) Draft Proposals
	Council considered a report by the Parish Clerk regarding making representation to the LGBCE regarding its draft proposals for the North Devon Electoral Review.
The Clerk advised that the Member working party consisting of Cllr D Spear and Mrs Chesters had meet on the 8 February 2018 to consider making representation regarding the LGBCE proposals.  The working group had considered the impact that the proposed boundary changes would have on the local area and had supported the following:
· To maintain a 2 Member East and West Ward in Braunton.

· Braunton West Ward to incorporate Georgeham and Croyde.

· Braunton East Ward to retain Knowle with a slight adjustment to the original boundary dividing the East and West Wards.

Members considered the proposed warding pattern and ward names for Braunton as shown on the tabled plan.

RESOLVED: That the Council submits its representation to the LGBCE consultation in support of the above, on the grounds that this proposal: -

· maintains a 2 Member East and West Ward in Braunton,

· does not exceed the 10% (+/-) variance as stipulated by the LGBCE,

· retains Knowle in the Braunton East Ward, and 

· does not split Georgeham and Croyde.

(7.1)


	263/2017/18
	Air Quality

	RESOLVED: That the
a. Council to publish on its website its independent Laboratory Analysis Reports received from Gradko Environmental.
b. Clerk to circulate the Laboratory Analysis Reports to all members to be approved at the next full Council meeting prior to them being published on the Parish Council’s website.

c. four District Councillors Cllrs Mrs Chesters, D Spear, Bonds and Chugg to arrange to meet with the Head of Environmental Health and Housing and Service Lead – Environmental Protection Officer at North Devon Council to discuss what progress has been made with the measures in the Air Quality Action Plan (AQAP), and to report back to the next full Council meeting.
d. Minutes of the meeting of the Braunton Air Quality Management Area Technical Working Group held on 6 December 2017 be noted, attached as Appendix A.
(7.1abs)


	264/2017/18
	Fingerpost Sings in the Village
	The Clerk advised Members that Devon County Council were provided with the proposed fingerpost design and specification on 15 January 2018.  On 31 January Devon County Council Highways expressed its concerns with the proposed locations 5 and 6 and would not process the Councils Locality Budget funding application until their concerns had been resolved.
The Clerk advised that in accordance with previous emails received from Devon County Council the Parish Council had been granted permission to erect fingerpost signs on County owned land and existing public street furniture in locations 1, 2, 4 and 7 using Tamtorque sign fixing clamps.  Although the Parish Council is very grateful to the County Councillor for her offer to fund this project.  If this will further delay the installation of the fingerpost signs in the approved locations the Parish Council to proceed with its own funds.

RESOLVED: That

a. Devon County Council to be notified that the Parish Council will proceed with the project as detailed above, and if it has any further concerns to notify the Clerk no later than 2 March.

b. if Devon County Council will not approve the Locality Budget Funding application the Council to proceed using Car Park revenue.

(N/C)


	265/2017/18
	North Devon Council: Section 106 Money
	Council considered a table detailing the Section 106 contributions allocated to Braunton (circulated prior to the meeting).  It was noted that the Chivenor Cross contribution of £233k could be spent on enhancements to the recreation ground in Braunton and Velator quay.
RESOLVED: That the Council investigates delivering the following projects subject to North Devon Council approving the funding: -

· Fitness equipment installed in the recreation ground.

· Informal running track installed in the recreation ground.

· Skate Park facilities installed at Velator quay.

· Provision of public conveniences on Chaloners Road.

(7.1)
 

	266/2017/18
	Internal Control Audit 2017/18
	The Clerk advised that the Council must appoint 2 Members (not Members of the Finance and Administration Committee) to undertake the Internal Control Audit for 2017/18.

In his absence Cllr Bradford be proposed as 1 of the Members.

RESOLVED:  That Cllrs Mrs Chesters and Bradford be appointed to undertake the Internal Control Audit 2017/18, subject to Cllr Bradford accepting the role.

(N/C)



	267/2017/18
	Hire of the Recreation Ground
	RESOLVED:  That the Council agrees, in principle, for Mr Kels to use the Recreation Ground on 14 and 15 July 2018 to hold a community free traders event, subject to all the relevant licences, insurance and risk assessments being in place.
(N/C)



	268/2017/18
	Hire of the Village Green
	RESOLVED:  That the Council grants 

a. Mrs Broom permission to use the grassed Village Green area to run charity stalls in aid of the North Devon Air Ambulance every Thursday from the 12 April until the 13 September, subject to the relevant insurance and risk assessment being in place.
b. Mrs Vass permission to use the Community Shared Space to run charity stalls every Tuesday from the 8 May to the 28 August and Bank Holiday Mondays the 7 and 28 May, subject to the relevant insurance and risk assessment being in place.

(N/C)




The meeting closed at 9:09 pm
...................................................The Chairman
…………………………………….Date
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